

City of Sac City



Quarterly Newsletter

Issue 70, July 2025







Happy Summer to everyone! I hope you are all having a great one and have had a chance to visit the Aquatic Center to beat the heat! Also, the Rec Center has so much to offer, whether it's exercising, lifting weights, shooting hoops, letting the little ones play upstairs, or if it's raining outside, going for a swim! Also, don't forget there's a room for meetings or family gatherings with a full kitchen! You are even able to donate blood through Life Serve every other month there! The museum is open on weekend afternoons in the summer & there is so much to see inside and outside! If you haven't been there before to check it out, you really should! It's very cool!

Make sure you all get a chance to attend the Sac County Fair at the end of July! Check out their Facebook page for more details! Enjoy the rest of your summer! Make sure to squeeze a vacation in somewhere!

Scott Bundt, Mayor

Scott Bundt, Mayor

COUNCIL

Teresa Bruening Tom Lownik Larry Mahler Bob Murley Kayla Shull

Jamie Lawrence
Administrator
Jamie Wells
Clerk
Dale Duncan
Fire Chief
John Thomsen
Police Chief

Council Meeting-2nd & 4th Tuesday at 5:00 p.m.

Phone-712-662-7593 Hours-7:00 am—4:00 pm Monday—Friday

For any gas utility issues, please call 662-7359. After hours, dial 911.



Gas Damage Prevention Awareness

To Prevent Accidents:

- Follow manufacturer's instruction with all gas appliances
- Have your gas appliances installed, serviced, and repaired by professionals
- Keep chimney flues and vents for appliances clean and in good repair
- Keep areas around your gas water heater and furnace clean
- Teach your family members what to do if they smell gas

HOLIDAY GARBAGE PICKUP

The City Office will be closed on Monday, September 1, 2025 in observance of Labor Day. Monday's garbage will be picked up on Tuesday along with Tuesday's garbage. Yard waste will also be picked up on that Tuesday.

CLEANING OUT OLD FILE/DOCUMENTS?

Once again, the truck shredder will be at the library!
Plan to bring your old papers on Saturday, September 20 from 9:00-10:30 a.m. to the truck in the library parking lot. It is a free will donation, with proceeds going to The Friends of the Library. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the library at 662-7276!



City of Sac City



Page 2 Issue 70, July 2025

Burning Ordinance

Open burning of yard waste is permitted from April 1-May 31 and again from October 1-November 30. Open burning will be allowed between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m. Monday through Sunday **UNLESS THERE IS A COUNTY WIDE BURN BAN!** No burning is allowed if the winds and gusts exceed 20 mph. The City picks up yard waste every 1st and 3rd Monday. Residents will still need to purchase red yard waste tags. You can also take your yard waste to the landfill free of charge throughout the year. If you have any questions, contact the City Office at 662-7593.

Add a PS to Help a Neighbor

During summer, many homeowners make improvements to their homes to reduce energy consumption and future energy bills. Your less fortunate neighbors would like to do the same thing too, but often can't afford critical improvements.

You can help them become more energy efficient through *Project Share*. Add a regular PS contribution to your monthly utility payments or make a direct donation. Your contribution is voluntary, flexible, and *tax deductible*.

To participate, simply fill out this coupon and return it with your
donation to Sac City Municipal Utilities, P.O. Box 37, Sac City, IA
50583. CHECKS MUST BE MADE OUT TO PROJECT
SHARE!

-	 -	 _	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_	_	-	-	-	-	_	_	 •	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_

Dear Sac City Municipal Utilities:

I would like to help a neighbor in need with a contribution to *Project Share*.

Name:	
Address:	
City:	

() I will contribute \$	per month to Project Share.	I un-
derstand this amount v	vill be added to my bill.	

(()	I have enclosed \$	donation to Project Share.

Please Permit Us

Building something on your property this summer, like an addition, deck or fence? Remember that you are required to obtain a building permit from the City before you begin the project. For more information, contact Aaron Daisy, Zoning Officer at 712-662-7593 or aaron.daisy@saccity.city.

Reminder to Residents

Please make sure you are keeping your property in town mowed and trimmed up, free of weeds. If the city has to take care of it, charges will be assessed to the property owners!

Also, please do not blow any grass clippings into the street. This will cause storm sewers to plug when it rains. If there does become an accumulation of clippings or other debris, the city would appreciate it if you would take a moment to sweep it off the street to help with the draining of water to the storm sewer.

Thanks!